 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
JULY 16, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, July 16, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Angie Gray, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller and Caitlyn Miller, a member of the Planning Commission, and Dave Henson were also in attendance. Trustee Shannon Meier was not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the July 1, 2024 meeting. Ellen Mikeworth moved to approve the minutes as amended, seconded by Shelley Ponton, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· The cameras in the park have been installed for a week and the batteries are dead. Derek reported he’ll have to adjust the settings in order to get the coverage we need as well as not draining the batteries. He’ll recharge the batteries tomorrow. Upon questioning, Derek reported he needs signs letting people know they’re being recorded and he’ll order a handicap sign for the swing at the same time. 

· Derek called and emailed Monday Brothers Asphalt about patching the spot on the corner Main Street and Fourth Street, but they still haven’t responded. Derek reported he would call again and leave a message if they don’t respond by Friday, he’ll get someone else to do the job. A suggestion was made to wait until Main Street was done, and another was made to contact Paving Pros for a bid. Ellen asked whether the weeds would have to be sprayed before the streets are done and was advised no because the hot oil would kill them.
·  Illinois Water came and tested our water for ammonia and our numbers were about the best he’s seen in a long time for villages using liquid chlorine. Both our ammonia and chlorine levels are low and he wants to get them up a little long enough get a good test to Shane, the person who tested us. Derek reported he’s not completely certified for water yet and that’s moved up on his priority list. The representative recommended Derek get a study guide from Illinois Rural Water, which is pretty much the same as the test they wrote. Derek said he needs D, C, and B. If he gets the D study guide, the C study guide would be half price. The price for the D guide is $125 and the C is $62.50. The study guides would help him prepare for the test and he asked for permission to purchase them.  Ellen Mikeworth moved to grant Derek’s request, seconded by April Lyons, and the motion passed.
· Derek reported he called Tom Hull about the flag pole in the park and hasn’t received a response yet and he then talked to Jason Boudreau and who thinks he might be able to do something to help strengthen the pole. 
· Derek gave an update on the swimming pool issues. One got their fence put back up and the other will receive another letter because the fence he put up isn’t a sufficient strength.
· If we are doing the lights at the park before the Homecoming, does the board want Derek to go ahead and order everything? He was advised to order and let the Lions’ Club know how much and they’ll cut a check to the village. The price will be $300 for two lights – after talking to James Smith, Derek thinks he can get a 25-30 ft pole cheaper than $400.
President Heideman recognized Caitlyn Miller, a member of the Planning/Zoning Commission, who was present to give an update of activities of their commission. Caitlyn reported each section of the maps have been enlarged and they are working on marking changes that must be made. So far there are several residential properties labeled R2 needing to be changed. Ellen asked if they could get a copy of their minutes so when she receives a call, she’ll be able to know what the Planning Commission is doing. Derek reported he would check the water/flooding issue at Gary Ducat’s property. 
President Heideman recognized Dave Henson who was present to discuss complaints about a rooster his daughter has as a 4-H project. He explained they thought it was a chicken and then discovered it was a rooster. President Heideman advised Mr. Henson the rooster has to go as it is in violation of a village ordinance. Mr. Henson then discussed the problems his family is having with one of the deputies harassing them, and he wants something done about it. The deputies aren’t employees of the village, but are paid by Clifton. After a lengthy discussion, Mr. Henson was advised if he wants action taken, he needs to attend a Clifton board meeting to register his complaint.
OLD BUSINESS
President Heideman reported on the following:
· All the streets are marked for the street program, but we don’t know when they’ll start working on them.

· President Heideman talked to the village attorney today and the court date is set for August regarding the demolition of the two buildings on Main Street. If the board wants to pursue action against the house on Second Street, we have to start the whole process again because the property changed hands. The board was in favor of starting the process with the new owner.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she’s still working on the picnic tables for the park. She would like to deal with Nu Toy, but their turnaround time is around ten weeks so they won’t be here by the Homecoming. Ellen also reported she talked to someone from Wabash Valley, but they’re out of Texas.  She would like get an agreement in an email that they could get them here in the timeframe.  If they cannot be here by the Homecoming, she’d rather do local.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.
Trustee Angie Gray had no report.

Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.
Clerk Donna Schmitz reported she didn’t have the letters written to the last two owners of unlicensed vehicles, and two offenders of not having their lawns mowed, mowed their lawns so letters weren’t necessary.
President Heideman commented how nice the flowers look on Main Street,

As there was no further business to come before the board, April Lyons moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, August 5, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
